College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

October 3, 2012 – 3:00 p.m.
Present:   Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements/Good News
· Firing of the new wood kiln in the Department of Art is scheduled for today at 5:00 pm.
· The Board of Higher Education has approved changing the Department of Music to the School of Music.
· The Counseling Center has assigned Ronni Arensberg as their liaison with AHSS.
· Presidential Debates begin tonight.
· A PTE Workshop is scheduled for October 9.
· Faculty are encouraged to attend the President’s State of the University Address.
· COS Pivot Training is scheduled for October 9.
· The Arts and Humanities Summit will be held in Valley City on October 11 and 12.
· The United Way campaign will begin soon.
· The National Day on Writing is scheduled for October 19.
· The Honors Day reception for AHSS will be held on October 21.
· The Provost’s visit to the College is scheduled for October 26.
· The Dean received 9 proposals for an Endowed Chair in AHSS; 7 were forwarded for consideration

· National College Fair (Minneapolis) – October 9-10.  Bill Law and Kent Sandstrom will represent AHSS
· Minard Hall – it is expected that some departments may be moving in to north addition in November.

· Distinguished Alumni event – Bipasha Ray is scheduled to come to NDSU in late October.

· Applications for tenure and/or promotion are due November 1.

Academic Roadmap - Although the deans were given the opportunity to reprioritize their earlier submission, no changes were made for AHSS.  Work is still underway for collaborative proposals.  

Roadmap 2.0 – the Provost will provide one-time funding (must be sustainable; no new positions; startup initiative).  These proposals are due to Kent by October 14.

Search updates – Emergency Management is interviewing for one position; Criminal Justice/Political Science will conduct searches for a faculty position and for a new Chair/Head; Communication has 3 positions open; English will undergo a search to replace Muriel Brown who will retire at the end of May 2013.

Faculty in the college are working on a $4.25 million grant proposal (SSHIELD) for improving opportunities for women in the South Sudan.

Chairs were asked to forward recommendations for student speaker for winter commencement to Kent.
The Provost has asked Kent to form a Workload Policy for AHSS to review course teaching loads and address concerns about overloads.  An Ad Hoc Committee, with representatives from each of the three units in the college, will be formed.

The Policy and Planning Committee has been given the charge to review graduate student appointments.  The Policy and Planning Committee will contact departments to review current practices and seek input for forming policy in the college.

FORWARD Allies training sessions are scheduled over the course of the year.  An e-mail will be sent out with this schedule of sessions and to encourage at least 50% of men in AHSS to attend.

AHSS Diversity Committee – stress diversity when jobs are posted; mandatory training for search committees
Meeting adjourned at 4:05 pm.







Submitted by,







Cathy Heiraas
